RSU 54/MSAD 54 SUPPORT SERVICES COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Thursday, September 19, 2024 at 6:00 pm

Middle School, Rm 166

Members Present: Jean Franklin; Mark Bedard; Janet Burrill; Valerie Coulombe; Michelle Kelso; Tanya Groce; Lynda Quinn; Sara Smith; Amy Rouse

Also Present: David Leavitt, Jon Moody, Jessica Brown

1. Committee Reorganization

The Committee elected Jean Franklin as Chair and Mark Bedard as Vice Chair.

2. Summer Project Update

Mr. Leavitt reported that the Tennis Courts are just about complete with a little fencing left to be installed. There was a ribbon cutting ceremony on September 18th, hosted by Athletic Director Brian Jones with school board members, Lynda Quinn, Amy Rouse and Jean Franklin attending.

SCTC parking and back road by the food pantry has been paved.

Canaan front stairs were replaced and the parking lot next to the kitchen was resurfaced to improve drainage.

Brick work at SAHS continues with Buzzard Masonry working after school hours and on weekends. Completion is anticipated by November 1.

3. School Safety

The Committee discussed school safety trainings and directed the district to pull together a group to explore one training approach for all staff district-wide, focusing on the two most prevalent: ALERRT and ALICE training programs for school safety.

4. **Donations**

The Support Services Committee accepted the following donations:

- Skowhegan Savings Bank Donation \$2,000 for teacher supplies
- Fire Truck Donation from MMTC for SCTC
- KVCAP donation of Star seats for Pre-K transportation

Future Meetings: 10/3/2024